

BUSA Committee 2025-26

The BUSA Committee meeting on 16th June 2025

via Google Meet, 19:00 - 20:00

Karen Rawson KR Neil Collingridge NC George Atwell GA Dan Flood DF Henry Collins HC
Will Fearn WF Jack Dolder JD Tom Edwards TE Kate Wharmby KW Isobel Hedley Fenn IHF
Tanyel Mustafa TM Freya Mason FM

Committee Meeting Minutes

	Item	
1.	Apologies for Absence Notified; Ollie Meadowcroft OM James Gifford JG Jamie Edwards JE Ella Nichols EN Henry Hollingworth HH Alexander Inchbald AI Lottie Holland LH Jess Beecher JB	KR
2.	Chair <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Welcomed the committee Asked GA where we were in relation to retrieving funds from USA. GA had emailed them but still no response. GA was going to chase.	DF
3.	Vice Chair <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Nothing to report 	FM
4.	Finances Report <ul style="list-style-type: none"> All large invoices such as Datasouth have been paid Still some outstanding charter fees from Match and Team Racing finals which are being chased 	HC
5.	Development <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Development Fund Round 2. Jack has been given access to the drive under his university email as of today as there have been issues accessing the BUSA development email. He will then start working on sending this out. 	JD
6.	Discipline Officers Event Dates <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Fleet Racing 8th & 9th November 2025 Bidding Update-Both Warwick and Durham have submitted bids on the above date. The exec and Fleet officer are staying on after the meeting to discuss the bids and an announcement will be made on the outcome in the next week or so. Team Racing Quals 7-8 Feb. Playoffs 7-8 March Finals Any 3 days between 6-10 April. The reserve weekend will be 21-22 Feb Bidding Open 17th June and IHF will send documents to KR to email and post. Keelboating 12th April proposed date Structure of either 4 or 5 days to include a coastal race. EN to discuss with exec committee and weigh up options Match Racing 13-15 March TBC when TE has discussed with Weymouth RTYC / WPNSA Update. The decision has been to stay with WPNSA for 2026 and reviewed next year BUCS Update TN great to meet everyone. For the BUCS update the proposed changes for BUCS points will be discussed in the Sept/Oct meeting. TN requested that all discipline officers contact her with dates/NOR and entry 	KW IHF EN TE TM JB

	<p>opening dates</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • SLA need to be signed by DF and FM 6 weeks prior to first event. • TN discussed safeguarding and the need for a lead safeguarding at each event. To start with KR is to send the draft policy for her attention and then this can be reviewed to look at how we move forward at BUSA events • 	
7.	<p>Media Update</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Meet the committee posts are to be done and WF will be sending out forms for committee to fill shortly 	WF
8.	<p>Area Chairs</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Scotland-No update • Northern-no update • Eastern-No update • Midlands-No Area Chair at present • Western-no update • Southern-No update 	LH OM AI JG JE
9.	<p>Secretary Update-</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • None 	KR
10.	<p>AOB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • None 	DF
11.	Next Meeting Dates -14 th July @19-00	KR